RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on February 18, 2014 and was attended by Lieutenant Andrew J. Block, Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Mark Stiansen, Officer John Miller, William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking, and Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2014 at 10:00AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Commissioner John Fisher requests speeding vehicles on Callanan Avenue be addressed by the Staff Traffic Committee.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends that Highway Patrol conduct a speed study for Callanan Avenue. The study will commence as soon as the weather permits.

2. At the request of Helen Gallagher of Louella Court, Commissioner James Higgins requests a signage study on Louella Court.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends one (1) additional one-way street sign be installed on Louella Court adjacent to the exit of the garage of 40 Louella Court. The Highway Patrol Unit reports that there are adequate "No Parking Permit Required" signs on the street. Staff Traffic Committee recommends that the Radnor Parking Authority conduct daily permit parking enforcement on Louella Court. The Staff Traffic Committee also recommends that the existing "Do Not Enter" signs on the western leg of Louella Court be replaced with upgraded "Do Not Enter" signs for better awareness and enforcement.

3. Kevin McCann requests crash analysis for the intersection of Lancaster Avenue and St. Davids Road and Lancaster Avenue and Chamounix Road.

Highway Patrol conducted a 3-year crash analysis which yields result of 40 crashes. The majority of the crashes were rear-end collisions traveling west on Lancaster Avenue. Staff Traffic Committee recommends that the timing for the traffic signal at this intersection be evaluated by PennDot. DPW Stephen Norcini will contact PennDot signals engineer Paul Lutz for the evaluation.

4. Elizabeth Dalton-Maykish of the 100 Block of South Ithan Avenue is requesting speed enforcement and potential traffic calming on South Ithan Avenue.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends portable radar speed board be placed on South Ithan Avenue for passive speed enforcement. The Highway Patrol Unit will conduct speed checks on this section of South Ithan Avenue. Ms. Dalton-Maykish will be provided with the information and traffic calming petition by Officer Matus.

5. Joseph Haughey of Valley Forge Military Academy requests permission to hold the 3rd Annual First LT Theinert Cornerstone Run to be held on Saturday, April 5, 2014.

The Staff Traffic recommends approval of the 3rd Annual First LT Theinert Cornerstone Run on Saturday, April 5, 2014. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 500 runners are expected to participate in this race.

Michael Wilson of Eastern University requests permission to hold the 2nd Annual Eastern University 5K Run to be held on Saturday, April 12, 2014.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 2nd Annual Eastern University 5K Run on Saturday, April 12, 2014. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 250 runners are expected to participate in this race. An extra-duty detail officer will be required for this event to assist with traffic control.

6. Betsy Robinson requests permission to hold the 3rd Annual SMART Run to be held on Sunday, April 27, 2014.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 3rd Annual Smart Run on Saturday, April 27, 2014. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 500 runners are expected to participate in this race. An extra-duty detail officer will be required for this event to assist with traffic control.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Request from Bryn Mawr Fire Company for one side of street parking in the Conestoga Village area of Ward 7.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends that "No Parking Here to Corner" signs be installed on the following roads that intersect with Lowry's Lane: Fairfax Road, Hickory Lane, Debaron Lane and Barcladen Road.

Commissioner Fisher Lieutenant Block and Officer Mark Stiansen attended a community meeting with residents held on January 29, 2014 to discuss further parking issues. There is an ongoing dialog with Commissioner Fisher, the residents of Conestoga Village and Radnor Police Department's Highway Patrol Unit.